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A Lota’ Lota’ Looming Love! 
Sounds like a song but persons at Lakin 1st Presbyterian 

Church gathered for three Sundays in November for one 

and a half hours and did a lot of looming. The outcome from 

these three mornings was 50 some beanies for babies born 

at Kearny County Hospital. Some loomers even took a loom 

& yarn home and have kept on looming. This ongoing 

mission has produced over 100 beanies for babies in the 

past 3 months. Births at Kearny County Hospital averages 

around 30 babies a month. Each beanie takes about an hour 

or less, if you are a fast loomer like Alan Peters. This 

mission is “Serving our Community by Connecting and 

Empowering all Generations”. We may not know how the 

Holy Spirit is working, but we can be sure it is. The church 

gives a big thanks to all who loomed, and to the one person 

who has crocheted beanies for babies and to those who will 

continue to loom. 

This ongoing project is fun and a way our congregation is 

connecting with Lakin and the surrounding communities.

The Alan Peters Family

Brotherhood Pre School

has been busy moving from 

Halloween costumes and a

party to preparations for

Christmas. The kids created

their individualized Christmas

tree filled with glitter and also

made wonderful “cotton ball” 

snowmen pictures.
(thanks to Sheryl Wesley)

Dixie and Frankie Summers

If you are interested in viewing the Insurance 

Board’s presentation from the November PSK

meeting, it is available on www.pbysk.org

under the tab “Documents/Organization”

(Thanks Kathy Clark)

If you would like to donate to the Brotherhood Pre-School, 

you may contact Sheryl Wesley at Brotherhood 

Community Ministries, 2322 E. 13th Street N., Wichita, KS 

67214. The telephone is 316-263-0911. Or you may email 

or call Nora Coryell at nora.coryell@att.net or 316-733-

5531. Checks should be made payable to Brotherhood 

Community Ministries (Pre-School).

Mark your calendar…PSK meeting

Saturday, February 10, 2018

First Presbyterian Church, Independence

http://www.pbysk.org/
http://www.pbysk.org/
mailto:nora.coryell@att.net


First Presbyterian Church, 

Syracuse, was so pleased 

to recognize Leta Nance as 

the longest living member of 

the church. Leta recalls that 

she was 13 years old when

she accepted Jesus Christ 

as her Lord & Savior in 1938. 

WMW Winter Retreats

Young Adult         Jan 5th - 7th

High School         Jan 19th - 21st

Middle School      Feb 2nd – 4th 

www.westminsterwoodscamp.com

The children and 

youth of FPC 

Arkansas City 

presented their 

Christmas program 

"Angels We Have

Heard" under the 

direction of 

Meghann Borum.

The Christmas program 
at Covenant Presbyterian

The children of FPC Winfield
presented a play, “The Lamb's 
Tale,” during church service on 
Sunday, December 17, 2017.

was presented on Dec 10th. The children wore blue shirts 
decorated with white angels (the child’s hands and footprints 
created the Angel’s body and wings.)

Kids and
Christmas

On the first Sunday of Advent, United Presbyterian, 

Sterling held the kids program during worship. Kids 

handed out Advent activities based on the program 

“Manger on the Mantel.” The picture shows the group 

rehearsing for their performance!

(Thanks Kathy R.)

(Thanks Laura R.)

(Thanks Melodie P.)
(Thanks Pastor Melissa)

(Thanks Deb H..)
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